
RECORDING REQUESTED 
WHEN RECORDED MAIL TO: 

County of Sacramento 
Office of Planning and Environmental Review 
827 Seventh Street, Room 225 
Sacramento, CA  95814 

CONTACT PERSON:  Tim Hawkins 
TELEPHONE:  (916) 874-6141 

SPACE ABOVE RESERVED FOR RECORDER’S USE 

NOTICE OF EXEMPTION 

Project Title:  
Streetlights on Coyle Avenue, Hillsdale Boulevard, and Watt Avenue 

Control Number:  
PLER2019-00079 

Project Location:  
The project is located on Coyle Avenue between Woodleigh Drive and Dewey Drive, Hillsdale Boulevard 
between Frizell Avenue and McCloud Drive, and on Watt Avenue from Elkhorn Boulevard to approximately 700 
feet north. 

APN:  
Existing Right of Way 

Description of Project:  
This project will install new streetlights along Coyle Avenue, Hillsdale Boulevard, and Watt Avenue. The new 
streetlights will fill in the unlit gaps between existing streetlight locations – improving safety. All work will occur 
within the existing right-of-way. Additionally, a 700-foot long fence will be installed within the median on Watt 
Avenue from Elkhorn Boulevard to the north. The combined length of the project is 2.5 miles. 

Name of public agency approving project:  
Sacramento County – ceqa@saccounty.net 

Person or agency carrying out project: 
Sacramento County Department of Transportation 
Attn: Crystal Tu 
4111 Branch Center Road 
Sacramento, CA 95827 
tuc@saccounty.net 

Exempt Status:  
CATEGORICAL EXEMPTION - Section 15301, Class 1 

Reasons why project is exempt:  
The project consists of the installation of streetlights resulting in negligible or no expansion of use beyond that 
previously existing and is therefore exempt from the provisions of CEQA. 

[Original Signature on File] 
Tim Hawkins 
ENVIRONMENTAL COORDINATOR OF 
SACRAMENTO COUNTY, STATE OF CALIFORNIA 
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